
ACBL UNIT 239 

Board of Directors Meeting 
April 9, 2016 
 
The meeting was called to order at Jameson's in Sun City, Huntley, IL, at 4:10pm.   
 
Members present: Marilyn Croft, Neil Whittle, Kay Korte, Roland Brabant, Doug St. John, 
Ron Hopman and Lu Jenkins.  Ron Kohn and John  Pree were absent.  
 
Minutes:  The January 8, 2016 minutes were accepted.  It was moved by Doug and 
seconded by Lu. 
 
Treasurer's Report: Neil presented the Treasurer's report thru 3/31/2016.  The report was 
accepted.  It was moved by Roland and seconded by Doug. 
 
Rockford Sectionals:  The May, 2016, tournament was cancelled as Tebala booked a 
wedding for that weekend.  Tebala's membership has dropped so they are in financial trouble.  
All future tournaments will be run on Sunday thru Tuesday to avoid booking problems.  Tebala 
does not want to sign a contract.  The September tournament will be Sept 11 thru 13, 2016. 
 
Huntley:  The next Annual meeting will be April 8th, 2017.  The Snowflake Sectional will be 
Jan. 6th thru 8th, 2017 in Huntley.  Roland does not want to run the Snowflake sectional as he 
plans to go south.  Hopman and Whittle will chair. 
 
March Sectional:  The tournament will be March 31 thru April 2nd, 2017.  Marilyn is 
negotiating with the Elgin Centre.  If that does not work, the tournament will be in Huntley. 
 
Regional:  Kay Korte will handle the volunteers for information, awards, card validation, 
coffee and take down of the hospitality room. 
 
Hospitality Schedule:  Mon/Marilyn. Tues/Lu,  Wed./Neil, Thurs./Ron, Fri./Roland and 
Sat/Doug. 
 
Ron Kohn will do partnership. 
 
BJ is handling the morning coffee and donuts. 
 
The postcards to Units 123 and 222 are at the printer.  Marilyn is using a mail service and 
they will go out at the end of April. 
 
Handout postcards are meant to target non-ACBL members. 
 
We will raffle a free play once a day. 
 
 
 
# of tournaments:  It was decided to have the same number of tournaments for the near 



future.  The subject may be revisited. 
 
The next board meeting will be on Tuesday (during the regional), June 21st after the afternoon 
session. 
 
Kay Korte, Secretary of unit 239 
 
 


